
TOWN OF STANFORD TOWN BOARD

MINUTES OF THE JANUARY 3rd, 2018
REORGANIZATIONAL MEETING

The Town of Stanford Town Board convened for their annual Reorganizational Meeting on Wednesday, January 3rd, 2018.  Supervisor Joseph Norton called the meeting to order at 6:30 PM with a salute to the flag, and requested a moment of silence for our troops overseas and for Councilwoman Eurich’s granddaughter in the military in California.
Town Justice Dennis Smith performed the swearing in ceremony for Supervisor Joseph Norton, Board members Mary Weinberger and Paul Coughlin and Town Clerk Ritamary Bell.
Roll Call:
Joseph Norton – present




Mary Weinberger – present



Linda Eurich – present



Mark D’Agostino – present



Paul Coughlin - present

PRIVILEGE OF THE FLOOR: 
No one was in attendance.
MOTION TO APPROVE AGENDA: A motion was made by Joseph Norton to approve the agenda, seconded by Linda Eurich, with a roll call vote as follows: Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Linda Eurich – yes; Mark D’Agostino – yes; Paul Coughlin – yes.  Motion carried.
NEW BUSINESS:

1. APPROVAL OF 2018 APPOINTMENTS: The following 2018 Appointments were approved on a motion made by Mark D’Agostino, seconded by Joseph Norton:

Mona Lantz – Assessor’s clerk 

Karen Hagstrom – Attorney for the Town 

Joseph Norton – budget officer 

Don Smith – Building Inspector/Code Enforcement Officer 

Katrina Alexander-Gore – Building Inspector secretary 

Lauren Ostermann – CAC and Rec. secretary
Meghan O’Connor – comptroller

Carolyn Harklerode and Patty Koch – Court clerks

Diana Mackey – DCO

Dorothy Burdick – Historian

Pat Knapp – Highway and Recreation custodian

HMEOs Wilser, Brennan, Tompkins, Gomme, Evans, McGhee
Meghan O’Connor – Highway secretary
Mollie McMurray – Planning Board, ZBA and Master Plan Review secretary

Pat Knapp – Records Mgmt. Clerk

Christine Shanley – Supervisor’s secretary

Charles Hanlon – Tax Collector

Donna Howay – Deputy Town Clerk

Kelly Perry – Town Hall custodian

Transfer Station attendants Koch, Agnello, Koch, Schulhoff

Mention was made that the salaries had already been approved with the 2018 Budget.  The supervisor also asked Councilman Coughlin to help him with the vacation policy, and added that if an employee takes vacation, no one else can work in their place.  Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows: Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Linda Eurich – yes; Mark D’Agostino – yes; Paul Coughlin – yes.  
2. SUPERVISOR’S APPOINTMENTS AND BOARD LIAISONS: Supervisor Norton made a motion to name the following Board members for appointments: 
Planning Board – Mark D’Agostino 

Zoning Board of Appeals – Linda Eurich 
Recreation – Mary Weinberger

Conservation Advisory Commission and Fire Commissioners – Paul Coughlin  
Mr. Norton will be the liaison for insurance, the Transfer Station, the buildings, Highway and Cablevision.  
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3. OFFICIAL DESIGNATIONS: Official newspapers: Motion made by Joseph Norton, seconded by Mark D’Agostino – Poughkeepsie Journal, Northern/Southern Dutchess News and
the Hudson Valley News .  Roll call vote as follows: Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Linda Eurich – yes; Mark D’Agostino – yes; Paul Coughlin – yes.  Motion carried.

Official Bank: Motion made by Joseph Norton, seconded by Mark D’Agostino – Bank of Millbrook.  Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows: Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Linda Eurich – yes; Mark D’Agostino – yes; Paul Coughlin – yes.
Mileage Rate: Motion made by Joseph Norton, seconded by Mark D’Agostino – to remain at $.51 per mile.  Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows: Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Linda Eurich – yes; Mark D’Agostino – yes; Paul Coughlin – yes.
Emergency Interim Successors:  Motion made by Joseph Norton, seconded by Mark D’Agostino – 1) Mary Weinberger, 2) Mark D’Agostino, 3) Linda Eurich and 4) Paul Coughlin.  Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows: Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Linda Eurich – yes; Mark D’Agostino – yes; Paul Coughlin – yes.  Motion carried.
4. APPOINTMENTS TO BOARDS AND COMMISSIONS: As per a letter read by the supervisor which was prepared by the former supervisor Virginia Stern in December of ’09, a motion was made by Mark D’Agostino, seconded by Mary Weinberger, to be consistent with the policy as dictated by the previous supervisor,  postpone all of the various Board and Commission appointments until February, run an advertisement again for the open positions, and requests that all members stay on until appointments can be made in February.  Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows: Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Linda Eurich – yes; Mark D’Agostino – yes; Paul Coughlin – yes.
5. APPROVAL OF KENNEL CONTRACT WITH PINE PLAINS VETERINARY ASSOCIATES: A motion was made by Joseph Norton, seconded by Mark D’Agostino, to approve the 2018 Kennel Contract, unchanged from last year.  Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows: Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Linda Eurich – yes; Mark D’Agostino – yes; Paul Coughlin – yes.
6. APPROVE MONETARY POLICY FOR 2018:  A motion was made by Joseph Norton, seconded by Mark D’Agostino to approve the Town’s Monetary Policy, as revised:
a) To conform to suggested statewide policies, the Town of Stanford employees/volunteers shall:  Whenever collecting cash/checks for a Town function or on behalf of the Town, the collected cash/checks shall be turned into the Comptroller the first working day after the event. Along with the cash/checks collected, there shall be a receipt copy or a cash register tape to reconcile the cash/checks collected.

b) This policy will also serve to protect those who receive money on the Town’s behalf.

c) This policy does not include the Town Court, Tax Collector, Town Clerk or the Comptroller who already have regulations on depositing money that they collect.

d) This policy shall remain in effect until changed by the Town Board.

e)    All cash transactions must have a receipt issued and one receipt copy retained. 
 A motion carried with a roll call vote as follows: Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Linda Eurich – yes; Mark D’Agostino – yes; Paul Coughlin – yes.

7. APPROVE PROCUREMENT POLICY FOR 2018:  A motion was made by Joseph Norton, seconded by Mary Weinberger to approve the Town’s Procurement Policy with no changes from last year.  Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows: Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Linda Eurich – yes; Mark D’Agostino – yes; Paul Coughlin – yes.
8. OPERATIONAL POLICIES FOR 2018:  The operational policies were approved for 2018 as follows: 
· That all Town Board Minutes shall be submitted to the Town Board only before approval.  Motion made by Joseph Norton, seconded by Mark D’Agostino.  Roll call vote as follows: Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Linda Eurich – yes; Mark D’Agostino – yes; Paul Coughlin – yes.  Motion carried.
· Mileage will be reimbursed only for mandated town business of a 20 mile round trip beginning from the Town Hall to the applicable destination and back (20 mile round trip). The dollar amount to be reimbursed has been determined to be unchanged at 51 cents per mile (as above).  The Town Board must pre-approve the town business in order to be reimbursed.  This policy excludes the Building Inspector and/or code enforcement officer since travel is an essential and mandatory part of the job.  Reimbursement requests must
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indicate the points of travel and the miles eligible for reimbursement.  Mileage reimbursement requests should be sent to the comptroller either separately or as part of a larger travel reimbursement request.  Motion made by Joseph Norton, seconded by Mark D’Agostino.  Roll call vote as follows: Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Linda Eurich – yes; Mark D’Agostino – yes; Paul Coughlin – yes.  Motion carried.
· Expenses for Meals, conferences and training will be reimbursed only for mandated town business and only if pre-approved by the town board beforehand.  There will be no reimbursement for meals incurred if a conference or training does not result in an overnight stay, and reimbursable receipts will only be up to the federally allowed limit.  Motion made by Joseph Norton, seconded by Mark D’Agostino.  Roll call vote as follows: Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Linda Eurich – yes; Mark D’Agostino – yes; Paul Coughlin – yes.  Motion carried.
· As the Town offices exist to serve the public and have mandatory hours, if an office cannot open, a notice shall be placed on the door, and the employee cannot make up those hours missed.  Motion made by Joseph Norton, seconded by Mary Weinberger.  Roll call vote as follows: Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Linda Eurich – yes; Mark D’Agostino – yes; Paul Coughlin – yes.  Motion carried.
9. APPROVAL OF MEETING RULES AND PROCEDURES: With no changes made from the prior year, the Town’s “Meeting Rules and Procedures” was approved for 2018 on a motion made by Joseph Norton, seconded by Linda Eurich.  Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows: Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Linda Eurich – yes; Mark D’Agostino – yes; Paul Coughlin – yes.
10. ASSOCIATION OF TOWNS MEETING: No one from the Town will be attending this session in NYC in February.

11. ESTABLISH INSURANCE PREMIUM PERCENTAGES FOR 2018:  A motion was made by Joseph Norton, seconded by Mark D’Agostino, to have insurance premiums paid by the full-time personnel remain at 20% as per the Union contract, with the Town contributing 80%.  Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows: Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Linda Eurich – yes; Mark D’Agostino – yes; Paul Coughlin – yes.
12. SET TRANSFER STATION FEES FOR 2018: The sticker fees for the use of the Transfer Station will remain unchanged from 2017, $10 for residents and $60 for non-residents on the motion of Joseph Norton, second by Linda Eurich.  Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows: Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Linda Eurich – yes; Mark D’Agostino – yes; Paul Coughlin – yes.
13. VACATION POLICY: The vacation policy will stay the same for 2018.
14. OTHER: A motion was made by Joseph Norton, seconded by Mark D’Agostino, to have the supervisor’s office be the only one authorized to pick up the mail and have the keys turned over by the Clerk.  Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows: Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Linda Eurich – yes; Mark D’Agostino – yes; Paul Coughlin – yes.


A motion was made by Mark D’Agostino, seconded by Joseph Norton, to amend the budget by transferring $497 from 00-03-4020-10 Registrar salary to 00-01-1220-40 Supervisor Contractual: $250 for website maintenance and $247 for postage.   Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows: Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Linda Eurich – yes; Mark D’Agostino – yes; Paul Coughlin – yes.


A motion was made by Joseph Norton, seconded by Mark D’Agostino to have the supervisor’s office be the only one to order supplies for the Town Hall.  Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows: Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Linda Eurich – yes; Mark D’Agostino – yes; Paul Coughlin – yes.


With no other business, a motion to adjourn at 7:32 PM was made by Paul Coughlin, seconded by Joseph Norton.  Motion carried with all voting in favor.

Ritamary Bell
Town Clerk

